
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
A final message from Mrs Majcher  

We have made it to the end of the year! And what a year it has been – from opera to orchestra, 
pebbles to portraits and cherries to cheery smiles! We have all enjoyed working so closely with 
yourselves and that makes such a difference to the children and their progress. Long may this 
continue. 

Here are our provisional key stage 2 results. We have vastly improved on last year’s results. A huge 
well done to the children, parents, staff who worked so hard with the children all year. It was worth 
it!! 

SATs Results 2018 

(2017 results) 

 

Average scaled score  National 

Reading 104    (102) 105 

Maths 104    (100) 106 

SPaG 104    (103) 104 

(2017 results) 

 

 

 

Subject % at age related or 
higher 

National % at greater depth 

Reading 77%    (68%) 75% 30%    (22%) 

Writing 73%    (42%)          25%    (0)          

Maths 72%    (53%) 76%         28%    (8%) 

SPaG 67%    (60%) 78%        25%    (17%) 

Combined  63%   (35%) 
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Some new things … 

Houses 

We will be re-introducing the house system. The children have chosen the names which are cherry 
varieties of course. We have great plans for inter house competitions – so watch this space. 

Head of Year 

All teachers who are teaching the ‘C’ classes will also be the Head of Year. This means that any issues 
should be brought to the class teachers, then head of year, then deputy head and finally the head 
teacher. 

Some reminders … 

Stationery 

All children are expected to bring in the following items: rubber, sharpener, HB pencils, 6 or 12 
colouring pencils, a ruler, glue stick, a green biro pen and a black dry wipe marker. We have noticed 
a big difference not only financially but in terms of responsibility. Gone are the days when the 
classroom floor was strewn with pencils at the end of the day! 

Those children who have earned their pen licences should bring in a blue rollerball or fibre tip pen. 
Please no biros as the quality of writing is affected. 

Uniform 

The autumn uniform is to be worn in September. So shirts and ties please. 

Please remember that earrings/trainers are not part of the school uniform. 

Holiday Learning Packs 

We have designed a Learning Pack for each year group to ensure that children will not get bored 
over the long break. I hope you can support your child to complete it. Those who bring it back 
completed with earn merits – a great start to the new year. 

I shall open the gate at 8.40am on Thursday 6th September. I will look forward to welcoming the 
children to another exciting school year. 

Have a lovely restful holiday, may the sun continue to shine on you. 
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